
 
 

 

 

October 2018  CWLSFA Monthly Meeting 

Location:  Paradise by the Slice, Wernersville 

  

I.  Call to Order: Meeting called to order by Jim Krick at 7:00pm. 

  

II. Attendees:  Jim Krick, Chris Morgan, Carolyn Spano, Lisa Kopcik, Lizzie Merin, Tom Hackman, 

Tom Matthews, Barry Gernert, Tom Troup, Ed Yudiski. 

    

III.  Motion to Approve September Minutes: 

         1st: Lizzie Merin 

         2
nd

: Tom Matthews 

IV.  Committee Reports 
1. Equipment:  Tom Matthews reporting.  Some game balls need to be replaced.  Tom would like 

to purchase an additional 3 balls.  One set of new flags for flag football players were donated and 

the club purchased one set.  Thank you to our donor.  

2. Coaches Committee:  Tom Hackman reporting.  Nothing to report. 

3. Fundraising:  Jim Krick reporting.  September payout for calendars was $450.00. 

4. Grounds/Maintenance:  Jim Krick reporting for Matt Schrum.  Matt will paint a CW on the 

field for homecoming.  Since there are only 2 home games left, the shield for the announcing 

platform will be tabled until next year.  

5. Clothing:  Jim Krick reporting for Sally Krick.  No other apparel will be ordered.  Considering 

creating a store front with the Square to allow for online ordering.  A trial run will be done with 

leftover apparel from this season.  Square is working well with apparel and concession stand. 

6. Concession:  Barry Gernert reporting.  Concession stand is selling well.  More inventory will 

need to be ordered.  They will need help opening and closing the stand this coming weekend.  Per 

Jim Krick, Lisa Oxenreider will be able to help with this. 

V. BAFYL:  Tom Troup reporting.  A change was made to the start times of games for the final 

Sunday of the season, due to daylight savings time.  . Some players from Kutztown program are 

asking to play with Hamburg club. 

 

VI. CWCA:  Jim Krick reporting.  Nothing to report. 

 

VII. Treasurer's Report:  Carolyn Spano reporting: 

 September income:     Income: $ 13,585.92   Expenses:  (18,127.09)   Net income:  ($4,541.17) 

 Account balance  as of 9/30/18 at Fulton Checking:  $38,394.25 

  

 Motion to Approve Financial Report:  1st:  Lisa Kopcik    

       2nd:   Tom Troup 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 

VIII Unfinished Business: 

~Grid Iron Classic:  Only 160 tickets were requested from Little Scouts Families.  The rest were given 

to Billy Harrison, CWHS Athletic Director and they were handed out to the students and faculty of the 

CWHS.  The tickets were gone in minutes.  Tickets were also given to the CWMS football team to 

distribute.  It was a fun night and well attended. 

~Homecoming:  Scheduled for October 14, 2018.  Cheerleading is setting up a stand.  Players that are 

moving up will be announced.   

~Program Update:  Chris Morgan reporting.  He will provide the cover photo.  Still need the 

Cheerleader roster.  Once the program is proofread and approved, it is usually a one week turn around.  If 

not available at time of homecoming, they will be handed out at the banquet. 

~Awards Banquet:  Scheduled for November 18, 2018 3-6pm.  Set up will begin at 1pm.  Jim will 

investigate using schools AV equipment.  Lisa will request Clover Farms drink donation and leftovers 

from the concession stand will be used.  Lisa will check with Lisa Oxenreider regarding cakes for 

desserts.  RSVP deadline will be November 4
th
.  Menu already selected.   

 

VIIII New Business:  

~End of year gifts for graduating Midgets: Each graduating player will get a duffel bag and we will no 

longer get the CW sack bag.  If the player has been with the club for 6 years, they will also receive a 

plaque. This year there are 9 graduating Midget players. 

~Equipment Turn-In Date:  Dates selected were Sunday, November 18 12-2pm and Monday, 

November 19 6-8pm.  Coaches will be needed to help these days. 

~Nominations for upcoming board vacancies:  Chris Morgan nominated Jim Krick for President.  

Lizzie Merin was nominated for Secretary by Tom Matthews.  Tom Hackman nominated Tom Troup for 

Member At Large.  Nominations will remain open until the next meeting.   

~Open Floor:   
~ Additional gift and party for any Little Scouts Championship Team:  BAYFL does hand out 

medals and trophies.  Our club will investigate getting t-shirts made.  Additional party was approved. 

~Helmet Decals: This motivation tool was discussed and considered among the coaches last year and it 

was deemed that it would create a divide among the teams.  The club has decided not to use them at this 

time. 

  

 

**Next meeting: Monday November 2, 2018 @ 7pm @ Paradise by the Slice, Wernersville 

 

Motion to Adjourn at 8:21 pm.  

1
st
:  Ed Yudiski 

            2
nd

: Carolyn Spano 

 

 

 


